
Rotary Fencing.


Gordon has bought most of the replacement tools, etc. In the first instance the club will pay out of our own emergency/disaster account, and then we will ask for re-imbursement from the district. In addition to tools, new sunscreen etc is available, Water containers will be added before we are out in the field. 

Tom Campinello will service the trailer bearings and brakes for materials cost only. He has also quoted $1000-1200 to sand blast and powder coat one of the trailers. The district group OKed that last night, so I will take the trailer in next week. 

Chook has quoted less than $200 for new logos on one trailer, so we will have a good looking one shortly. I suggest we leave the other trailer in the shed until, or if, we need both. 

Peter Young has had his new tractor delivered, and is learning all the ins and outs, including digging post holes. We will come to an agreement as to how much we pay per day to dig post holes, to be paid by the district fund. Peter also mentioned to me that there may be a chance to get a tractor, free. I have been authorised by David Jones to act on behalf of the new district in putting our case to get one. 

Quite a bit of money has been donated into the (now) SA fire fund in RAWCS. The district group (9520 and 9500 members) will allocate this between Cudlee Creek, Kangaroo Island and Yorke Peninsula, and also access other grant funds, eg for needy people as required. 

Russell and I visited the recovery centre in the old mill yesterday. They were surprised that we were offering support to people, and not asking for support. We were initially referred to Volunteering SA, but were able to say that they had offered to get volunteers for us. The recovery centre is not matching tasks and workers at this time, and I think were surprised that we thought they would. However, we met the local manager, leaving our contact details, and hopefully something will happen. If it does not by the end of next week, that we may need to start getting our own work. 

The job we started last week is still not complete. We need the fittings for the gate, but Russell has not been able to contact the guy to get this and finish the job. 

Just to confirm the decision we have made to work 2 days a week into the future. Usually this will be to Tuesday to Thursday, but will also include the odd Saturday and/or Sunday to give everyone the opportunity to contribute. 

We are also looking at dropper drivers to see if that would be a good investment. They are available for less than $400, and could help us old pensioners as well. 

One area that RI is looking at is to not charge membership fees for clubs in bushfire areas. We have indicated that would be a good idea for us. I am sure that we could use in a different ways, if RI do make this decision.
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Last Thursday we completed our first job on Pfeiffer Rd. A 6 barbed wire fence! It reminded me why I hate barbed wire! Also some of the team hard at work.
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